Ventura College Academic Senate

Thursday, February 7, 2008
I.  Call to order

Called to order at 1:35pm. 
Present: Lauri Moore (Treasurer), Edith Conn (Senator Emerita), Joe Selzler (Secretary), Kathryn Schoenrock (President),  Ollie Powers (Criminal Justice, Technology and Music),  Deborah Ventura (Vice President), Nancy Mitchell (Nursing), Karen de la Pena (Business), Paula Munoz (Counseling), Terry Morris (PE)
Guests:  Joan Beem, Peter Sezzi
II. Approval of the minutes
Approved  9-0.
III. Guest:  President Elect Peter Sezzi


The Senate welcomed President Elect Peter Sezzi.  Peter stated that he will start attending Senate Exec meetings after Spring Break so that he will be prepared to assume his role as President at the end of the Spring Semester. 
IV. President’s Report

A. Administrative Council Report At the last Administrative Council meeting, there was more information presented about the College budget.  The College had a deficit of $1,064,000 for this year.  Dr. Kimberling has so far located $400,000 to cover the deficit, but there still remains a $600,000 shortfall.  It was not clear where the $400,000 came from, and the Senate President will look into what this money was originally allocated for.  The budget for next year is also not looking good, and Dr. Kimberling asked the Deans to locate 75 or more sections in both the Fall and the Spring Semesters that could be cut. This cut would save the College $300,000 each semester. It was not clear if the District intends to make up any shortfalls in next year’s budget from the district reserves or from cuts. The Senate President suggested that college look at sections added last year when deciding what sections to cut in next years schedule.  Department chairs have been told to prepare up to 10% cuts in there schedule.  Sue Johnson has also stated that categorical programs are facing a 3% cut in the proposed budget. 
 The college is changing its procedures for use of facilities for events.  All proposals for events will need to be going through the Civic Center office to coordinate the use of facilities.  Fees generated by the use of on-campus facilities will also now go to the Civic Center office and can no longer used to up keep of facilities. 
B. District Council on Student Learning/ District Technical Review 

Workgroup  DTRW continues to discuss the update of the GLA&S degree.  At the College, Curriculum representatives are talking to faculty about what option to go with.  Option one (AA in General Studies for Non-transfer Students), which is more broad in its options for students, seems to have more support but nothing has been decided.  This issue needs to be discussed more in departments, and will be voted on at the next curriculum meeting. 
C. Other Nancy Mitchell presented information about the Nursing Department’s prerequisites, and Executive Vice President Ramiro Sanchez over-ruling the departments’ prerequisite policy last December.  The College is required by contractual agreement with clinical facilities to notify facilities that students have meet the prerequisite of CPR certification, and passing a TB test two weeks before the start of a rotation.  The Nursing Departments’ policy, which was developed with their Dean, is that students must present proof of meeting these requirements before students can register for the next class.  Students are emailed, sent a letter, and the policy is announced in class.  Two hundred and fifty students followed the policy and one student did not. The student was told that they failed to fulfill the prerequisite when the deadline passed without providing evidence that they had passed CPR and the TB test, and not allowed to register. At beginning of the semester, the student appealed the policy.  The student’s appeal was denied by Dean Tobais, but this decision was over-ruled by EVP Sanchez who ok-ed the re-enrollment of the student.  This put the Nursing Department in a difficult position since the list of clinical students required by clinical facilities was already sent, and the Nursing department could be found to be out of compliance with its contract and therefore, possibly in legal risk. EVP Sanchez stated that he doesn’t believe that passing CPR and a TB test qualifies as a pre-req but the College Catalog states that a pre-req includes a “set of skills”.  EVP Sanchez also has stated that he thinks the punishment of not being allowed to register is too harsh and has talked with Glenn Hisayasu  about setting up a lesser reprimand for the student. The Nursing Department is asking the Administration to follow the current policy since it the role of faculty to establish pre-reqs. Senators expressed support for the Nursing faculty, and decided to take no further action at this time since discussions are ongoing between the Nursing Department and the Administration.
V. Treasurer’s Report
      A. Faculty Recognition Night- Save the Date April 18.  Faculty Recognition night will again be at the Poinsettia Pavilion.  Nominations for Senate Awards will open soon. 
      B. Dues drive in February Information was placed in faculty mailboxes regarding dues.  Faculty were encouraged to add to there dues so that the Senate can increase the amount devoted to scholarships. If you have any questions, or didn’t get your dues information, contact Lauri Moore.
VI. Committee Reports

A.  Staffing Priorities
 The Senate President will discuss the Staffing Priorities Committee recommendations at the next Board Meeting.  She intends to re-iterate the issues raised in the email sent to all faculty last week. 

VII. Items for Information/Discussion
           A. Division Reports EAC dance program will be Feb 12 at 10:30- 11:15 in the quad.  The Senate is lacking division reps from some areas. 
B. Rats in the Science Building  Rats on the loose in the Science and Mathematics building.  They have been eating wires and seem to love plastic.  It was suggested to contact AFT since this is a work conditions issue. .
            C. Closure of the Women’s/Reentry Center The Women’s/Reentry Center was closed.  Staff hours were decreased over the last several years and it was used as much as in the past. The Senate President will bring up the closure at the next Board meeting. The space was turned into offices for the Foundation. 
D.  Forum on the comprehensiveness of the college and accessibility
The Senate is still considering whether to have a forum on this issue and the best way to organize such a forum. 
VIII. Adjournment

        Adjourned at 3:15 pm.     

